Letters from W. Micholitz to Frederik Sander
 

047 Micholitz to Sander




To:
Messrs. F. Sander & Co., St. Albans


Rangoon, 24th February 1888

Dear Sir,

I have just arrived here with Vanda teres, and received your two letters of the 23rd and 24th January. I am at a loss how to act, in the first letter you tell me to get you only Dendrobium] jamesianum and then to go to Manila, in the next letter you say: follow Boxall’s track. Well, I suppose you want me to go to Manila and therefore I shall leave here on the 2nd March.

Boxall had evidently come here merely to see if there is anything now to be had and it is possible that he did get something new or something rare. Whilst you gave me a list of things you wanted which, to get all, would take two dry seasons to collect, though I did get a good many.

Had I now instead of collecting these gone in search of new things i.e. follow Boxall, and found nothing, you would tell me why the deuce did I not collect what you told me to. Of course, had I found something new, you would have been well satisfied. Now again, Boxall is, as far as I can make out, in Formyco (??), most likely he is trying to explore the hills towards Mandalay where a new line of railway is being built, but not open for traffic yet. Well, I would have gone there to see if anything is to be had, but now you tell me to go to Manila. I also intended to go to a place which I found out a few days ago where Parish has been and where I believe Cypriped[ium] parishii and most likely Cymbid[ium] parishii is found. Well I’ll have to give it up now.

In your letter you do not say anything as to where I am going to get money from in Manila, so I shall have to arrange it through Behn, Meyer & Co., which, of course, will mean double percentage. I cannot tell you whether I shall be able to get D.[Dendrobium] dearei. If I can get Phal[aenopsis] schiller[iana] in Manila, I shall take them to Singapore to establish them there, in that case I would not be able to get D. dearei; but if Ph. sch. is not to be had in Manila so that I would have to collect them myself, in that case I would establish them there somewhere and then I will try to get D. dearei, but not before April. The rains last in Suringar until April.

Vanda teres and some other things will be shipped next week by direct steamer, a letter with list I’ll send by next mail.

Trusting you are quite well, I remain,

Yours faithfully


W. Micholitz

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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